District Attorney Stephen A. Zappala, Jr.

Room 303 Courthouse

436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15219
Dear District Attorney Zappala:

I respectfully ask that you refrain from seeking the death penalty for any cases in Allegheny County.

As I am sure you are aware, Governor Wolf has placed a moratorium on executions in Pennsylvania because of the “flawed system that has been proven to be an endless cycle of court proceedings as well as ineffective, unjust, and expensive.” I urge you to publicly announce that, while you are in office, Allegheny County will not seek the death penalty in any murder case. Such a policy is within the discretion of your office.
Reasons for banning the death penalty are numerous. Once carried out, the death penalty cannot be undone. Dozens of overturned death penalty convictions imply that wrongful executions have occurred. There is no credible evidence that the death penalty deters crime more effectively than a prison term. Furthermore, there is no humane way to kill.
Amnesty International opposes capital punishment, and it is slowly disappearing as states and countries recognize its flawed and immoral nature.

I respectfully ask you to use your office to call for banning the death penalty in our county and in our state.
Sincerely,
